TRUE NORTH SAFANTS

PAGE 01/01

FEB-25-2009 13:23 From:(

NSR

8678736230

3679204834

Department of Environment and Natural Resources Pursuant to the Wildlife Ace APPLICATION FOR GENERAL WILDLIFE PERMIT

P.1/1 Ministère de l'Environnement et des Ressources naturelles En vertu de la Loi our la faune

DEMANDE DE LICENCE GÉNÉRALE DE LA FALINE

APPLICANT - DEMANDEUR	ł	LIVERIOE GENERALE	DE LA FAUNE
True North S MEETING ACCUSES - REPUBBLE PRESIDE BIX 26, (32)	Satoris (Garet Tach)	88 Indate - Ne to 19 4 16 19 4 16 19 4 16 19 4 16 19 4 16 19 4 16 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19	Office use only Régervé au Bureau Checked by - Verify har
Sellow Knife Residence Address - Advance du ractivate	NT. XIAANI	Aurel Cole ourie	DAJ MAM W.
A ZALLIA GER BECHA OL		· [<u>(</u>	Transit No. Nº de loseptione
Baiting for any Kind public to	r Black Blavs - Requests bait and to re	esting permissing of attention	on to use inition of
PERIOD - PÉRIODE			
From MGA	2009 to TIEU.036	Number	of Dave
OTHER INFORMATION - AUTRE	RENSEIGNEMENTS	2009 Nombre	
Species and Sources of Wilding Espèces et origines du gibler Any lees or charges for meals? Y a-l-il des frais pour les repas?	: Yas har If yes, specify : Our Non Stout, specifier		
Whore will meals be served? Où les repas seron-lis servis?			
Specify disposal of revenue Specifier: Contrôle des revenus de	from sale of meals la vente des repas		
DECLARATION - ATTESTATION	_		
	l understand that it is an attance to give talse or miste te compresse que laire une fausase déclaration dans ec	ading information in this application.	
WT133180305	Applicant - Strokies - Bornandeur	Des 251 22.0	oal .
		T. M.	· ··············

NWTI

Issuing Office Copy

Conside Greater Ltd (867) 873/5924



Fax

To:	Gary Jaeb		From:	Sarah True		
	True North Safaris Ltd.	,		ENR, North Slave	Regional Office	
Fax:	867.920.4834		Pages:	2 pages		
Phone:	≈ 867.873.8533		Date:	April 8, 2009	April 8, 2009	
Re:	Application Review Notification ENR – Permit to Bait Big Game		cc:	Lance Schmidt		
				Superintendent, N	S ENR	
□ Urge	nt □ For Review	□Please Comm	nent	□ Please Reply	☐ Please Recycle	
I am faxing you to inform you that your application has been deemed complete and that we are proceeding with the evaluation process and Preliminary Screening as per the Preliminary Screening Requirement Regulations: Schedule 2 under the Mackenzie Valley Resource Management Act (MVRMA).						
Please see attached letter.						
Sincerel	y,					
Sarah True Regional Environmental Assessment Coordinator North Slave Region, ENR						

NS2009WG001 - True North Safaris Ltd - Gary Jaeb



File#: NS2009GWP001

April 8th, 2009

True North Safaris Ltd.
Box 26
Yellowknife, NT X1A 2N1

Dear Mr. Jaeb

True North Safaris - General Wildlife Permit Application Review

This letter is to notify you that North Slave Regional Office, ENR has received an application for a permit to bait big game as per Section 17. (1) of the Wildlife Licenses and Permits Regulations According to the Mackenzie Valley Resource Management Act (MVRMA) a Preliminary Screening (PS) will be required. The application was deemed complete on March 17th, 2009 and within 45 days from that date a decision will be made to:

- 1. Issue a General Wildlife Permit attached with Terms and Conditions.
- 2. Refer the application to the Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board for an environmental assessment, or
- 3. Refuse to issue the permit along with reasons for the refusal.

The formal Preliminary Screening process will be coordinated and completed by ENR Headquarters. If you have any questions regarding this letter, contact me at (867) 873-7443 or email sarah true@gov.nt.ca.

Sincerely,

Sarah True

Regional Environmental Assessment Coordinator

North Slave Regional Office

Environment and Natural Resources, GNWT

CC:

Lance Schmidt Regional Superintendent, NS Region Environment & Natural Resources

Sarah True

From:

Lance Schmidt

Sent:

Wednesday, April 01, 2009 9:13 AM Sarah True

To:

Subject:

FW: General Wildlife Permit

Information for preliminary screening

----Original Message----

From: Gary Jaeb [mailto:gary@truenorthsafaris.com]

Sent: Tuesday, March 17, 2009 6:30 PM

To: Lance Schmidt

Cc: Rob Marshall; Fred J Mandeville Subject: Re: General Wildlife Permit

Lance following our meeting and discussion today I am including the revisions that you

Please confirm that these are OK.

- When choosing bait sights it is the itention to stay away from publicly used areas and trails so as to minimize any possible negative experiences and dangers for the general public. We will therefore sellect a number of potential sights that meet the criteria of a minimum distance of 500 meters from public use areas and highways and we will then ask ENR to send a representative along with our company representatives to approve the bait locations before they are established. The maps of these locations will be kept confidential.

We will post signs on the trails leading to the bait sights which will be spaced approximately 50 meters and 150 meter from the baits and if there are more than one trail leading to a bait, they will all be posted in the same manner.

- We will make best efforts to keep diaries and report all bear sightings including information from daily interviews with the clients and game trail cameras.
- -We are awaiting the recommendation of a consultant regarding the types of baits that will be used. Generally we want to use a filler like oats and dog food and combine this with attractants, scraps of meat and fish and spray balms and cooking oil and honey burns.

The above provides some clarification to the attached first draft.

Truly

Gary Jaeb

---- Original Message ----

From: "Lance Schmidt" <Lance_Schmidt@gov.nt.ca>

To: "Gary Jaeb" <gary@truenorthsafaris.com>

Cc: "Rob Marshall" <execdirector@wrrb.ca>; "Fred J Mandeville"

<Fred_J_Mandeville@gov.nt.ca>

Sent: Thursday, March 12, 2009 8:05 AM Subject: RE: General Wildlife Permit

```
> The date and time are fine with us
 > cheers
 > ----Original Message----
 > From: Gary Jaeb [mailto:gary@truenorthsafaris.com]
 > Sent: Wednesday, March 11, 2009 11:33 AM
 > To: Lance Schmidt
 > Cc: Rob Marshall; Fred J Mandeville
 > Subject: Re: General Wildlife Permit
 > Lance & Rob
 > Lance following our phone conversation, I am proposing a meeting with ENR
 > Tuesday March17 around 1;00 pm. Lance, please confirm.
 > Additionally, I am requesting clarification from Rob Marshall as to the
 > status of WRRB approval as we have a letter from the Tlicho Government and
> my understanding was that WRRB had already approved this and any concerns
> that they may have will be expressed to ENR to be incorporated into the
 > conditions of the permit. Rob can you please advise?
> Also the Map and conditions that we had negotiated last year will form
> basis of our request to renew accept for the issues that we have
> identified
> that need further negotiation and or change. That this format will then be
> used for future years that all previous conditions will apply unless they
> are re-negotiated.
> We are requesting that our area for hunting bears continue to be all of
> "R" as established by our outfitters license, but the area for
> establishing
> baits be established in the wildlife permit to be the southern boundary of
> the Tlicho land near Mosquito creek to the south side of Birch Creek being
> approximately the North Boundary of the Wood Bison Sanctuary and this year
> we want to include Birch Lake in our area. The eastern boundary to be the
> western shore of GreatSlave Lake and the Western boundary to be 10
> kilometers west of the Mackenzie Highway.
> This year we expect to establish 10 to 12 bait sights and we will notify
> ENR within one week of the co-ordinates of each bait sight as we establish
> them.
> We expect to start setting up baits at the beginning of May and we will
> remove all of them by the end of June to be stored at the base camp at
> kilometer 170.4
> We expect to use metal portable tree stands and to construct some permanet
> wooden stands and to use ground blinds. We expect to continue some spot
> and
> stalk hunting as well as stand and blind hunting.
> We want to use all manner of baits including used cooking oil, grains and
> fish and animal parts that are not fit for human consumption.
```

```
> We will use 45 gallon plasitc and metal drums container for the baits as
  > well as hanging some from wires and ropes in trees and using some scent
  > We will put up warning signs for the public two each from the directions
  > approach one 50 meters and one 150 meters.
  > The baits will generally be located in clearings so that hunters can
  > determine the size and gender of the bears and get clear shots and the
  > stands and blinds will generally be back in the trees.
  > No baits will be closer than 500 meters from any public roads or highways
 > parks or camp sites. This does not include old cut lines and wood trails
 > that are not maintained for public use nor old quarry sites.
 > We will generally report all bear sightings by attempting to keep a diary
 > of
 > the bears sighted each day and submitting a report at the end of the
 > season.
 > We hope to use some game trail cameras this year. We will provide samples
 > as
 > ENR may require but will have to arrange for the delivery of these at
 > Channel or they may be frozen if braught to Yellowknife.
  Truly Malcolm and Gary Jaeb
 >
 > ---- Original Message ----
 > From: "Lance Schmidt" <Lance_Schmidt@gov.nt.ca>
 > To: "Gary Jaeb" <gary@truenorthsafaris.com>
> Cc: "Rob Marshall" <execdirector@wrrb.ca>; "Fred J Mandeville"
 > <Fred_J_Mandeville@gov.nt.ca>
 > Sent: Tuesday, March 10, 2009 9:16 AM
 > Subject: RE: General Wildlife Permit
>> Gary, I still require this e-mail to be answered prior to us reviewing
>> the
>> application
>> ----Original Message----
>> From: Lance Schmidt
>> Sent: Thursday, February 26, 2009 9:18 AM
>> To: 'Gary Jaeb'
>> Cc: 'Rob Marshall'; Fred J Mandeville
>> Subject: RE: General Wildlife Permit
>>
>> Dear Mr. Jaeb:
>>
>> Re. Permit to Bait Black Bears
>> Gary, we have received your application for a General Wildlife Permit for
>> bear baiting. As per last year, we require additional information. This
```

```
>> information was provided by your office last year. To obtain a permit for
 >> baiting bears the following is required:
 >>
 >> * A Project Outline with the following information:
 >> o How many bait stations will be used
 >> o When the bait will be set out
 >> o When the bait will be removed
 >> o What will be used as bait
 >> o What will be used for containing the bait
>> o What will be done with containers at the end of the baiting session
>> o When the hunts will occur
>> o How the public will be warned of the presence of the bait stations
>> o Describe the physical features where bait will be set out
>> o How close will bait sets be to roads, highways, public trails, parks,
>> camps, buildings and areas of known human activity?
>> o What is the method of hunting that will occur, (Stalking on ground or
>> stands/blinds)
>> o If hunting will utilize stands/blinds, provide a description of the
>> materials to be used in the stand/blind.
>> * A copy of the letter of support from the Wek'eezhii Renewable Resources
>> Board, and
>> * A map identifying the area where you wish to bait.
>>
>> Upon receipt of the above noted documents, we will be able to begin
>> processing your application for a permit. Please forward the documents
>> to
>> our office in the North Slave Region.
>>
>> Please contact me if you have any questions.
>>
>>
>>
>> Lance Schmidt
>> Superintendent, North Slave
>> Environment and Natural Resources
>> Office:(867) 920-6114
>> Fax: (867) 873-6230
>>
>>
>> ----Original Message----
>> From: Gary Jaeb [mailto:gary@truenorthsafaris.com]
>> Sent: Wednesday, February 25, 2009 1:17 PM
>> To: Lance Schmidt
>> Cc: Fred J Mandeville
>> Subject: Re: General Wildlife Permit
>>
>> Lance & Fred
>>
>> Please fax me another copy of the application form, 920 4834
>> Do I need to do one for the bear baiting and another for the bison?
>>
>> Cheers
>>
>> Gary
```

>>

```
>> ,---- Original Message -----
>>> From: "Lance Schmidt" <Lance_Schmidt@gov.nt.ca>
>> To: "Gary Jaeb" <gary@truenorthsafaris.com>
>> Cc: "Fred J Mandeville" <Fred_J_Mandeville@gov.nt.ca>
>> Sent: Wednesday, February 25, 2009 11:07 AM
>> Subject: General Wildlife Permit
>>
>>
>>> Gary, where are you at for applying for a General Wildlife Permit. The
>>> sooner the better.
>>>
>>> cheers
>>>
>>> Lance Schmidt
>>> Superintendent, North Slave
>>> Environment and Natural Resources
>>> Office:(867) 920-6114
>>> Fax: (867) 873-6230
>>>
>>>
>>>
>>>
>>
>>
>
>
```